

## **Board of Directors**

Mel Mitchell, President Paula Cracium, Vice President
Ali Dabirian, Secretary Maha Batta, Treasurer
Bright Aregs, Mandhata Chauhan, Susan Hammarlund, Becky Leveque, Patrick Pope, Dick Rippey, Vas Singh

June 8, 2011

Honorable Greig Smith Los Angeles City Council 200 N. Spring Street, Room 405 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Councilman Smith:

The Porter Ranch Neighborhood Council (PRNC) is writing you because of an ongoing parking problem at Holleigh Bernson Park. Stakeholders have mentioned that when they try to the park, especially on the weekends, the parking lot is full and there is no street parking on Sesnon or Porter Ranch Drive.

A possible solution would be to change the no parking rules and signs to allow parking on the west and north side of the park. The signs could say no parking from dust to dawn to prevent overnight parking.

The Porter Ranch Neighborhood Council is asking that this problem be addressed and a solution be found that will enable those who live in Porter Ranch to be able to fully enjoy the park. We appreciate your attention to this important matter for Porter Ranch.

Sincerely,

Mel Mitchell

mesmit

President